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FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 

        “While they were eating, He took bread, said the 

blessing, broke it, gave it to them and said, ‘Take it, this is 

my body.’ Then He took a cup, gave thanks, and gave it to 

them, and they all drank from it. He said to them, ‘This is 

the blood of the covenant, which will be shed for many.’” 

- St. Mark 

This weekend the Universal 

Church around the world celebrates 

Corpus Christi Sunday (or, in English, 

“The Most Holy Body and Blood of 

Christ”). Around many parts of the 

world this is a huge feast that is 

celebrated in a big way, like one of the 

great days of Holy Week. 

Unfortunately, we in America want everything quick 

from “fast-food” to “fast-faith-experiences”. (It is a 

curiosity that, when a game goes into over-time, it is 

exciting, but when the liturgy goes over its allotted time, 

there is not nearly the same excitement.) So, to initiate the 

practice or return to the practice of having a Corpus Christi 

procession might be a little too much Catholicism for most 

Catholics. However, I was most pleased with how our 

procession for Palm Sunday went and later heard many 

favorable comments. It went smoothly and certainly added 

solemnity to that most Holy of weeks, as we processed from 

the former-school gym to the main church. 

Last year, while I was serving the “Light of the World” 

Area Faith Communities of Seaforth, Wanda, Wabasso and 

Lucan, the small Catholic community of St. Mathias in 

Wanda asked if I would be okay to continue their annual 

tradition of a Corpus Christi procession. I quickly agreed 

and the people were so happy. 

So, after the Mass, we processed to the various shrines 

with the monstrance and a canopy on a beautiful summer 

evening. There were some young girls strewing rose petals 

in the grass as we walked and the majority of parishioners 

walked behind me in solemn procession. It had the making 

of a quaint and cozy Catholic devotion, had it not been for 

the hoard of mosquitoes that, “to our surprise”, also arrived 

on the scene. (They are part of God’s creation too!) Needless 

to say, I kept the prayers brief. No one complained, but 

appreciated that we “kept it moving”, at least that night. 

No more should a Minnesotan be surprised to see 

mosquitoes in June, than for a Jew to talk about blood and 

the sacrifice of bodies, although be it animals. For the link 

of all three readings is the word “BLOOD”. To speak of 

blood is to speak equally of the “BODY”. For in the First 

Reading from the Book of Exodus we read Moses sprinkling 

blood of a bull on the people and praying; “This is the blood 

of the covenant that the Lord has made with you in 

accordance with all these words of His.”  

In the Second Reading from the Letter to the Hebrews, 

we also hear about BLOOD and indirectly the BODY, but 

this time it is not about a bull, goat, or sheep, but rather about 

the Blessed One, the Son of God and Savior. For we read; 

“…For if the blood of goats and bulls and the sprinkling of 

heifer’s ashes can sanctify those who are defiled so that their 

flesh is cleansed, how much more will the blood of Christ, 

who through the eternal Spirit offered Himself unblemished 

to God, cleanse our consciences from dead works to worship 

the living God.” 

The poetic sequence for Corpus Christi is optional, but 

we read poetically in there; “…Blood is poured and flesh is 

broken, yet in either wondrous token Christ entire we know 

to be.” 

Finally, we come to the Gospel from St. Mark. We 

return again to that First Holy Thursday as the Last Supper 

and really the First Holy Eucharist was celebrated. After 

hundreds and even thousands of years of the concert of 

human history, it all crescendos with Christ’s New Covenant 

and the consecration of Himself on the Cross and daily 

around the world through bread and wine that becomes truly 

His Body and Blood. 

In some respects, every Sunday and every day is Corpus 

Christi Sunday. Every time we enter a Catholic Church and 

genuflect, every time we enter the church to attend Mass and 

to give our whole selves in song and prayer, every time we 

acknowledge that we have missed Mass through our own 

fault in the confessional, the spirit of Corpus Christi, the 

spirit of Christ’s Body and Blood lives. Happy feast day! 

Rev. Paul van de Crommert  

Pastor 

WELCOME 

Please welcome with me another 5 new members to 

Holy Rosary parish. Please welcome Jeremy and Julie 

Groetke along with their three children Jack, Isac, and Ava. 

The Groetke’s reside here in North Mankato. We are glad 

that you have joined our ever growing parish family! 

Welcome! 

  

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
“No one ought to consider himself a true servant 

of God who is not tried by many temptations and 

trials. Temptations overcome are a sort of betrothal 

ring God gives the soul.”                                 

                                      -St. Francis of Assisi 
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NEW DIRECTOR OF  

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

I am “extremely” pleased and excited 

to announce to you, the good people of 

Holy Rosary, that, as pastor, I have hired 

a new Director of Religious Education, 

Mrs. Cathy Neve. Cathy has been a  

life-time member of Holy Rosary, having 

attended Holy Rosary School and graduating  

from Loyola. 

Cathy has a B.A. from the College of St. Scholastica, 

Duluth, a Masters Degree in education from M.S.U. and a 

Specialist Degree in Educational Administration from 

M.S.U. as well. Cathy is also licensed in coaching, math,  

life science and K-12 principal. In short, Cathy possesses  

a very impressive resume in both education and  

education administration. 

Cathy has been an educator in both the Catholic High 

School at Holy Trinity in Winsted (in the Diocese of New 

Ulm) as well as here in Mankato at East High School for 

more than two decades. She comes highly recommended. 

One of her colleagues wrote of Cathy: “I believe that 

Cathy would be an excellent candidate for this 

position…Cathy has a vested interest in education, both for 

herself and others. She has served as a cooperative teacher 

in her classroom; she continues to further her own 

education, earning advanced degrees; and attends and 

presents at educational conferences....Cathy has 

implemented many new teaching strategies in her classroom 

in an effort to further engage students in their 

learning…Because of her interest and understanding  

in technology, she is a member of the technology  

committee here at Mankato East HS….I give Cathy my 

highest recommendation.” 

Cathy will officially begin working under contract 

starting on July 1st. However, Cathy has asked to come in 

earlier to volunteer and begin organizing and making 

preparations for the fall. She is also coming to our parish 

staff at her own personal stewardship sacrifice. These are 

also strong signs of her excitement and commitment to her 

Catholic faith and childhood parish, her students, catechists 

and the educational process. 

On a personal note, Cathy and I go back to the late 

1980’s, when together we taught in the Catholic High 

School at Holy Trinity in Winsted. I was teaching religion 

classes to eight graders and tenth graders and Cathy was 

teaching in the science department. We both arrived as 

young teachers back then. We had lost touch with one 

another over the years as I headed out west to become pastor 

in three different assignments for the next 24 years. But we 

met up again at Holy Rosary when I arrived last June. God 

does write straight with crooked lines.  

I am excited for the parish of Holy Rosary, for our young 

families and their children and the wonderful evangelization 

tool that our religious educational program will further  

bring in proclaiming the Good News of Christ to our  

ever-growing parish! Welcome Cathy! We are so happy  

that you said “Yes!”.   

                                                     -Father 

STEWARDSHIP 
Thank you for your gifts of stewardship in these first 

weeks of summer. We did not make the budgeted amount, 

but we are ahead of last year with our total income of more 

than $300.00.  

This week I reported to the Finance Council that when 

I took just a stewardship core sample of the last six weeks 

of giving, from the close of April and all of the month of 

May, overall giving has increased exponentially each 

week. In fact, there has not been a week in the last weeks 

or months that we have not exceeded the overall 

contribution of the previous year. 

Just in the last six weeks (which is post Easter and the 

collections naturally take a dip), the overall weekly 

offerings were up by more than $31,000.00 or more than 

$5,200.00 per week. If we take the recent successful 

parish auction off the table, the weekly over-all increase 

is still at almost $3,500.00 per week.  

With this added stewardship we are now able to 

address some very basic maintenance concerns, from a 

new furnace to some basic fixing and repairs, a really good 

cleaning and polishing of the church, and some serious 

cleaning in the school. Because of your good stewardship 

we are able to proceed to clean and beautify our facility 

this summer. THANK YOU FOR DOING SUCH A 

GREAT JOB IN THE AREA OF STEWARDSHIP  

THIS YEAR!!!!!   

  Adult (113)                         $ 6,567.50     
  Electronic Giving               2,278.25 
  Junior                                                           63.77 
  Plate                                            310.25 
  Catholic Communication Campaign                         5.00 
  Nepal Earthquake                                               1,200.10 
  Votive Candles                                                      147.98 
  VBS Tuition                                                            30.00 
  School Building Rent                                            760.00 
  Heralds of Good News                                            25.00 

  Grand Total                      $  11,387.85 

*(Our weekly budget is set at $12,750.00) 

Stewardship of Treasure 
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Monday, June 8: Weekday (Tenth Week in Ordinary Time) 

    8:00 am - 11:30 am – VBS (School Building)   

    No A.M. Mass   
    4:00 pm – Communal Anointing Mass (School Gym)      
                     - John & Julia Reifenrath† and their family 
    5:00 pm – Potluck Supper (School Cafeteria) 

Tuesday, June 9: Weekday 

   7:00 am – Mass at Ss. Peter & Paul 
   8:15 am – Mass at St. John the Baptist  
    8:00 am - 11:30 am – VBS (School Building) 

Wednesday, June 10: Weekday 

    8:00 am - 11:30 am – VBS (School Building)  
    8:05 am – Rosary 
   8:30 am – Mass (*Rosary Chapel–Enter South Entrance Only) 
                      - Aaron Romberg† 

Thursday, June 11: Saint Barnabas, Apostle 

    8:00 am - 11:30 am – VBS (School Building) 

    8:05 am – Rosary 
   8:30 am – Mass (*Rosary Chapel–Enter South Entrance Only) 

                          - Lyle & Cheryl Danberry 
  10:15 am – Holy Communion Service at Pathstone 
    7:30 pm – Baptism Class (Conf. Rm. 1) 

    7:30 pm – K of C Planning Meeting 

Friday, June 12: The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 

    8:00 am - 11:30 am – VBS (School Building) 
    8:05 am – Rosary 
   8:30 am – Mass (*Rosary Chapel–Enter South Entrance Only) 

                          - Colleen Bianchi† 

Saturday, June 13: Weekday  

   4:30 pm – Sacrament of Reconciliation 
   4:30 pm – Rosary 
   5:00 pm – Mass - Richard & Donald Smishek† 

Sunday, June 14: 11th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

   7:30 am – Rosary 
   8:00 am – Mass - Orval & Nancy Marquardt  
                                (60th Wedding Anniversary) 
   9:30 am – Rosary 
 10:00 am – Mass - People of the Parish 
 11:00 am – Staff Retirement Recognition Reception 
                     (Church Social Hall) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lectors 

5:00 pm:   Eileen Wadekamper 
8:00 am: Linda Olson          
10:00 am:    Chris Cain 

Eucharistic Ministers  

5:00 pm: Brenda Voracek, Daniel Gowanlock,  
Paul Stevens, Bev Linnes,  
Rebecca Gruenes, *Julie Schoettler 

8:00 am: Margaret Ayers, Arlyce Anderson,  
Bernie Bastian, Mary Homan,  
Jim Theuninck, *Terri Compton 

10:00 am: Kathy Ulman, Curt & Donna Stanke,  
Steve Hlavac, Dawn Matz, *Ryan Howe 

Altar Servers 

5:00 pm: Rayna (Cross/Book/Bell), Riley, & Reid Gruenes 
8:00 am: Jake Homan, David & Tony Weber 
10:00 am:     Emma Niederegger, Jacob Reynolds,  
                     Hailey Barker 

Presentation of Gifts 

5:00 pm: Patrick Hull Family 
8:00 am:      Peter Backes Family 
10:00 am: Paul Manderfeld Family 

Ushers 

5:00 pm:      Gary Wintheiser, Steve Enderle,  
Ken & Pat Thiele 

8:00 am: Doug Helget, Gary Zellmer, Cathy Neve,  
Carl Steffensmeier 

10:00 am:     Scott & Brady Smith, Brent Friedrichs,  
Jim Barker 

 Music Ministry           

5:00 pm: Julie Gruber/Jeanne Makela 
8:00 am: Corinne Ort/Vicki Galli 
10:00 am: Tom Bachmann/Vicki Galli 

 Rosary Leaders        

5:00 pm: Mary Helen Kennedy 
8:00 am: Arlyce Anderson    
10:00 am: Darlene Schorn 

Money Counters - April, May & June 2015: Mary 
Haley, Lee Sontag Kopp, Les Kopp, Arlyce Anderson 

Bulletin Folders for June 2015:   
Ruth Fitterer, Rosal Molski, Bob & Renee Amundson  
 
  

Liturgical Roles June 13  - 14 The Week Ahead 

MARRIAGE ENOUNTER 
Give each other the most excellent gift possible for  

your marriage! Register for the June 13th-14th Marriage  

Encounter at www.marriages.org. Weekends are held at  

Mt. Olivet Conference and Retreat Center in 

Farmington. Visit www.marriages.org for additional 

information or call 651.454.3238. 

K of C Council #5551 News  

June 11  -  Planning Meeting  

June 25  -  General Meeting 

July 8-12  -  Fun Days Bingo Stand 

The Red Cross blood drive at Holy Rosary on May 27th  
collected 74 units. This was 2 units below our all-time 
high. Our last blood drive netted only 39 units.   
Thanks to all the blood donors and to the KC and CCW 
volunteer workers! 
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PRAYERS AND SUPPORT FOR  
ALL OF OUR SICK AND INJURED  
OF HOLY ROSARY PARISH 

Our prayers go out to all of the sick and 
injured in our parish who are at home, in the 
hospital, nursing homes or assisted-living 
residences. May God bless them and keep 
them under His guidance and protection!  

FOR THOSE WHO ARE ILL 

Sonny Telshaw, Charlie & Juliette Shamp,  
Vi Suedbeck, Ruth Baker, Ruth Fitterer, Bruce Grausam, 
Kris Bachmann, Jane Keltgen, Isaac Kolstad, Rachel Tobin,  
Mary Jane Ledwein, Tom Grausam, Don Haley,  
Doris Lorentz, Bill Goettlicher, Lenore Sweers,  
Krystal Portz, Jan Brumm, Steve Fitterer, Nancy Marquardt, 
Gabriel Speckel, Shannon Murphy, Harriet Senesac,  
Lisa LaPoint Leland, David Bruender, Marilyn Bastian, 
Susan Zenk 

FOR OUR FAMILIES 

Monday Lucille O’Donnell 
Tuesday No Mass              
Wednesday Scott & Nancy Petersen 
Thursday Douglas & Mara Jo Fradenburgh 
Friday              Lucas & Mary Ezarski 
Saturday Glee Hodapp 
Sunday  John & Cheryl Lustig 

FOR THOSE IN THE MILITARY 

Nick Blace      Timothy Eick                Alex Ek                   
Jared Hiniker      Matt McGraw               Ben Barsness 
Ann Winkler          Christopher Schmidt     Sean O’Dea 
Dana Schiller         Jonathan Heintz            Daniel Fitterer  
Mark Hansen         William Backes            Anna Drummer 

PRAYER CHAIN 

If you, or someone you know, would like to 
be included in our prayer chain, please call  
Karen Etzell, 387-7877.  

SUMMER REPAIRS 
Recently, in consultation with the trustees, it was 

decided to complete the tuck-pointing work on the rectory 

by removing the mortar from the brick. In addition, it was 

strongly recommended that we would address the limestone 

that is the trim on our 1950’s church. Limestone is a porous 

rock and takes on moisture readily when it is not sealed. 

When the windows were removed from the church with their 

wooden frames and replaced with steel framed windows and 

stained glass, it was noted that the wooden window frames 

had rotted and deteriorated. This is the result of the 

limestone taking on moisture and sending it into the  

wooden frames. 

The limestone was cleaned with an acid and water wash 

and then has been sealed. The above picture gives you an 

idea of how bad a shape the stone was in. The limestone was 

allowing water into the church structure and that is why you 

see the discoloration on the interior stone. It is also why we 

were having moisture problems in the church in the recent 

years. Every five years or so this stone needs to be re-sealed. 

The front entrance of the church looks incredibly clean 

and beautiful again. I hope you take a moment to look at it. 

We have a beautiful church, but it takes work to maintain it. 

One of the members of my Maintenance Committee from a 

previous assignment use to say; “Anyone can build a 

building. It takes someone special to maintain it.” 

CITY-WIDE YOUTH MINISTRY UPDATE 

This past Wednesday, we had another meeting at  

St. John’s to discuss a City-Wide Youth Ministry program. 

I have attended, as pastor, all of the meetings that have been 

held. With the absence of two of our pastors for a good 

portion of the start of 2015, it has been difficult to make 

decisions and to budget the necessary revenue for a program 

to begin in the fall of 2015. 

However, at our last meeting, both St. John’s and Holy 

Rosary are standing together in solidarity that we will 

initiate a program that will begin this fall with some start-up 

activities for our youth and perhaps special youth  

liturgies/spiritual activities as well. The committee will 

continue to meet, prepare and plan for a full-scale Youth 

Ministry Program for the fall of 2016. 

LORD, HEAR OUR PRAYERS… 

Mon: 2 Cor 1:1-7/Mt 5:1-12 
Tues: 2 Cor 1:18-22/Mt 5:13-16 
Wed: 2 Cor 3:4-11/Mt 5:17-19 
Thurs: Acts 11:21b-26; 13:1-3 
Fri: Hos 11:1, 3-4, 8c-9/Eph 3:8-12, 14-19/Jn 

19:31-37 
Sat: 2 Cor 5:14-21/Mt 5:33-37 or, for the Memorial of 

the Immaculate Heart, Is 61:9-11/Lk 2:41-51 
Sun: Ez 17:22-24/2 Cor 5:6-10/Mk 4:26-34 

Readings for the Week 
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Friday, May 29th, was the final day of school for Loyola 

Catholic School. At Mass, the Fitzgerald Campus celebrated 

the 8th graders moving on to the high school in the fall, as 

well as two awards given annually to three students.  Hannah 

Linnes, a 5th grader, earned the Fr. Ed Ardolf Award and two 

8th graders, Anne Wood and William Tauer, received  

the Bishop Fitzgerald Award. Congratulations to all  

these students!   

The Fitzgerald Campus will not be open during the 

summer. All inquiries should be directed to the main office 

at the Good Counsel Campus (388-2997). Also, if you hear 

of someone interested in attending Loyola Catholic School, 

they may contact Sr. Mary Beth (388-0618) to set up a tour 

and meet with her. If you have tuition concerns, please 

contact Ashley at 388-0602 and email your concerns to: 

tuitionassistance@loyolacatholicschool.org. Ashley will be 

able to address your questions and set up appointments with 

the President, Casey Breen. 

 

FR. ED ARDOLF ENDOWMENT FUND 

This fund is now at $133,052.00. 85% of the earnings of 

this fund go to pay tuition at Loyola Catholic School for 

Holy Rosary families. Contributions to this fund may be 

dropped off at the parish office or sent to Amy at Loyola. 

 

RETIREMENT RECOGNITION – JUNE 14TH 
The retirement recognition will be held on Sunday,  

June 14th, following the 10:00 A.M. We will honor those 

who are retiring and stepping down from their positions: 

Maggie Bennett, Sue Cashman, Sr. Mary Anne Schaenzer 

and our two part-time youth ministers, Kevin Mettler and 

Paul Ahearn. We hope you can prioritize the day and come 

down, thank these folks, and share some food and fellowship. 

HOLY ROSARY CHURCH IS CLOSING! 

I knew this title would get your attention. We are 

planning to close the main church this coming week for 

some serious “summer cleaning”. (There will be no morning 

Mass on Monday due to the evening Anointing Mass at  

4:00 P.M. with the potluck to follow in the school cafeteria.) 

*The Masses on Wednesday Thursday and Friday will be 

in the Rosary Chapel. Please enter only on the south 

entrance as the crew will be working in the main church 

and there will be wet floors. 

A professional crew will be cleaning all of the 

woodwork, stripping and sealing the stairwells, main 

entrance as well as washing doors and windows. They will 

also be scrubbing out the floors under the pews and putting 

a seal coat there as well. Then they will be scrubbing the 

carpets and cleaning the sacristy and polishing the sanctuary 

floor. This will all be completed by the Saturday evening 

Mass at 5:00 P.M. on June 12th. 

The following week they will be stripping the social hall 

floor down to the basics and resealing that as well. This will 

take several days to do as well. “Cleanliness is next to 

godliness.” It is through your generosity this year that we are 

now able to take care of some of these needed and overdue 

maintenance projects. There is nothing better than a clean 

and spotless church. Thank you for your great stewardship! 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

1. Diocesan United Fund (D.U.F.) Diocesan Priest 
Pension Fund/ Medical,  Care Comp Ins, Priest Care 
Fund,  and Diocesan Audit:                                           

                      DUE:                   $   78,103.92 
         Pd. to Date          $   78,103.92 

2. Annual Diocesan Ministries Appeal (D.M.A.) 
                      DUE:                   $  27,708.85 

                             Rec’d. to Date:    $  44,021.00 
                             (*We are at 159 % our goal!) 

3. Loyola Catholic School Assessment: 
                        DUE:                  $ 238,000.00 
                        Pd. this week:   $    10,000.00 

                               Pd. to Date:        $ 201,688.44 

      Total Assessments 2014-2015:         $ 343,812.77 
Total Paid to Date 2014-2015:         $ 323,812.77 
Total Assessments Due 2014-2015: $ 20,000.00                                  
                                  (* Total includes D.M.A. overrun) 

This week we paid an additional $10,000.00 on our 
assessment to our area Catholic school bringing our 
remaining total down to a new stewardship benchmark of 
an even $20,000.00. We have only four weekends 
remaining in the fiscal year (including this weekend) 
before the start of the new fiscal year. Any additional 
offerings or even “catch-up” offerings are welcome to 
insure that we close the year well financially. Thank you 
for your devoted giving each week. God bless you! 

DAILY MASS ATTENDANCE 

I have been most encouraged by the wonderful daily 

Mass attendance we have been experiencing with as 

many as thirty or forty people in attendance. We had an 

equally good response during Lent and Easter, but I was 

assured that the daily Mass crowd would fade along with 

the Easter lilies. Thank you for taking a half-hour out of 

your day to pray the perfect prayer of the Mass. I also 

encourage those of you that are able to come and pray the 

morning Mass if you are no longer fully employed. 

Great graces are coming to our parish when we 

celebrate the Eucharist, not because we “have to” but 

because we “want to”. God bless! 
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WORSHIP COMMITTEE MINUTES 

HOLY ROSARY – MAY 4, 2015 

The Holy Rosary Worship Committee was called to 

order by Chairman, Cathy Neve, at 6:30 P.M. Full 

attendance of the membership was present. The meeting 

opened with prayer led by Father. The past minutes of the 

March 2nd meeting were read and approved. 

Father began with his pastoral comments expressing 

great gratitude for all of their hard work during Lent and 

Holy Week. Everything went like a well-oiled machine. 

Father heard many favorable comments from the faithful. 

(The Worship Committee had also heard numerous positive 

comments.) Through the generosity of the people, the flower 

fund was able to continue the Easter decoration environment 

by putting out flowers throughout the season. Father had 

made use of the school cooler and the recycling of the many 

funeral flowers, sustaining them for two and sometimes 

even three weeks. Father thanked those who assisted him 

with the flower clean-up. Father also wanted to say how 

“proud” he was of the Worship Committee that has been  

re-activated and now has regular scheduled meetings. Father 

stated that the group is such a wonderful group of diverse 

people, all with different talents and gifts that make the work 

so joyful. 

Father concluded that the committee will not be meeting 

during the months of summer. However, there is a great need 

to clean and sort through the sacristy closets and cupboards. 

Father and the chairman Cathy wanted to express thanks 

with a little celebration at the close of the meeting. 

Holy Week and the Triduum was reviewed. Eucharistic 

Minister training and the installation of the members was 

discussed. Follow up will need to be done with those who 

have not been installed as this is a requirement of the 

Diocese and the Bishop to be installed at the liturgy. 

The Blessed Sacrament will be exposed throughout the 

months of summer on First Fridays. The dates will be June 

5th, July 3rd and August 7th. Worship committee members 

will call for volunteers to insure that there is always 

someone there before the Blessed Sacrament. These times 

of exposition will conclude at 3:00 P.M. 

The altar cloths that had been purchased were discussed. 

These cloths still do not fit properly. Father will contact the 

company to see what can be done to rectify the situation. 

The Food Shelf collections were discussed. There are 

very few items coming in on a monthly basis. It was 

discussed to do the collections less often and with greater 

encouragement. Perhaps during the month of November  

and equally during the Lenten season. No final decision  

was reached. 

Time and Talent Surveys are being reviewed and will be 

tabulated. The results will be used in many ways in the year 

ahead. It was decided that the Time and Talent surveys will 

not be done annually, but perhaps every other year. 

New Business: The environment for Pentecost was 

discussed as well as a date to clean the storage areas in the 

sacristy. Dates for Communal anointing will be held both  

at the parish as well as at Pathstone in June where Father  

is assigned. 

The next Worship Committee meeting will be held at 

6:30 P.M. on September 14th. The meeting closed with 

prayer and a pleasant social. 

JUNE: THE MONTH OF THE SACRED HEART 
The Benedictine nun and mystic St. Gertrude the Great 

(1256-1302) was one of the first proponents of devotion to 

the Sacred Heart of Jesus.  This prayer is a model for all of 

our prayer to the Sacred Heart, as we ask Jesus to conform 

our hearts to His and our will to His will.  By Scott P. Richert 

A PRAYER TO THE SACRED HEART 

Hail! O Sacred Heart of Jesus, living and quickening 

source of eternal life, infinite treasure of the Divinity, and 

burning furnace of divine love.  Thou art my refuge and my 

sanctuary, O my amiable Savior.  Consume my heart with 

that burning fire with which Thine is every inflamed.  Pour 

down on my soul those graces which flow from Thy love and 

let my heart be so united with Thine, that our wills may be 

one, and mine in all things, be conformed to Thine.  May Thy 

divine will be equally the standard and rule of all my desires 

and of all my actions. Amen. 

PRAYER REQUEST 
A number of you have been asking for this prayer I pray 

after Holy Communion during the Mass. Here it is…. 

PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS 
Let us ask God to give worthy priests, deacons, sisters 

and brothers to His Holy Church. Oh God, we earnestly 

beseech thee to bless this Diocese with many priests, 

deacons, sisters and brothers who will love thee with their 

whole strength and gladly spend their lives to serve the 

Church and to make thee known and loved. Bless our 

families, bless our children. Choose from our homes those 

that are needed for Thy work. Mary, Queen of the Clergy. 

Pray for us. Pray for our priests and religious. Obtain for us 

many more. Amen. 

 

 BOY HOST FAMILY NEEDED 
Open your heart and home for five weeks this 

summer to a 10 or 11 year old boy from Northern Ireland. 

Hosting dates are June 23rd to July 30th (arriving and 

departing at MSP airport). Host family is needed ASAP, 

so please contact us now. For more information, or to 

find out how your family can participate, please contact 

us at:  (651) 405-1108 or cpni@cpni.org 

 


